
 

 

 

 
 

 

Thomas G. Saunders 
 

+1 202 663 6536 (t) 
+1 202 663 6363 (f) 

thomas.saunders@wilmerhale.com 

April 7, 2025 

By Hand Delivery and Electronic Filing 

Hon. Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20543 

Re: John O’Bannon, et al., v. Tati Abu King, et al. - No. 24-1265 

Dear Mr. Harris, 

The petition for a writ of certiorari in the above-captioned case was filed and docketed on 
March 5, 2025.  The response to the petition was due on April 7, 2025.  We waived our right to 
respond on March 20, 2025. 

On March 31, 2025, the Court requested that we respond to the petition for a writ of certiorari by 
April 30, 2025.  In order to permit sufficient time to respond, Respondent respectfully requests a 
30-day extension of the due date to file a response to the petition, to and including May 30, 2025. 
Respondent has not previously sought any extensions in this matter. 

We appreciate your consideration of our request.  

Sincerely, 

 

Thomas G. Saunders 

cc: Erika Lauren Maley (by email) 

 


